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 Members of the Association of Retired Senior IPS Officers 

(ARSIPSO) felt grieved to learn about death of Shri B.M. Saihgal.  His 

association with all of us was valued.  He was a fine officer and a perfect 

gentleman.  I send herewith our condolences and pray that members of 

Shri B.M. Saihgal’s family will be able to bear this loss.  The thoughts of all 

of us are with you and the family on this occasion.  May God grant peace to 

Shri B.M. Saihgal’s soul. 

        

         Yours sincerely, 

 

         (A.P. Bhatnagar) 

Shri Varun Saighal, 
48 Aradhana, (Ring Road), 
R.K. Puram Sector-12,     
New Delhi 110 066 
 


